
 

 

Police Committee 

1-7-16 

 

 

Members Present:  Michelle Beltz, Debra Estep, Darin Sprague & Mayor Patricia Des Jardins 

Others Present:  Chief Kyle Romzek and Jamie Learman 

 

Meeting called to order at 8:00 a.m. 

 

The committee discussed the loitering ordinance 666.02.  This was referred to the ordinance committee 

for review. 

 

The committee reviewed the current status of the police budget. 

 

The committee talked about donating the $600 budgeted in the police equipment fund, for drug 

enforcement, to the sheriff’s department.  The committee was all in favor of recommending to the Council 

to donate $600 to the sheriff’s department for drug enforcement. 

 

Quarterly meetings for this committee were discussed, with no action taken. 

 

The chief talked about the current roster and need for more part time employees.  The committee 

discussed giving the part time a $1 an hour raise.  The committee was all in favor of recommending to the 

council raising the part time rate from $16 per hour to $17 per hour effective 1-7-16 after Council approval 

on 1-11-16. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 9:15 a.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

Jamie Learman, Clerk                                                                           Michelle Beltz, Chairperson 

 


